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11 April 2024                       
Palmerston District Primary School - 2024 Cross Country Carnival
Years K-6
Thursday 9th May 2024
Note Due: Thursday 2nd May 2024
Dear Parents and Carers,
Our annual Cross Country Carnival will be held on Thursday 9th May 2024 from approx. 9.10am. All students in Kindergarten to Year 6 will take part, jogging or walking the distance if they do not feel they can run the whole way. This day will also double as the selection trial for the North/Gungahlin Regional Cross Country Carnival on Friday 31st May 2024.

Event Distances

Kindergarten: 500m fun run 

Years 1, 2 and students under 8 years of age (born 2017 or later): 1000m fun run

Students turning 8 this year (born in 2016): 1000m course

Students turning 9 (born in 2015): 1500m course

Students turning 10 (born in 2014): 2000m course

Students turning 11, 12 or 13 (born in 2013, 2012 or 2011): 3000m course

The Palmerston District Primary School Cross Country Carnival is part of our PE curriculum and therefore all students are encouraged to participate. We pride ourselves as being inclusive of all students. With this in mind, we ask parents to encourage their children to take part, whether it be running, jogging or walking, attempting to achieve a personal goal by finishing the entire distance for their age. This will ensure the maximum number of students participating and having fun on the day. 

Students who are not taking part in the run (e.g., for medical reasons) are asked to bring a signed note explaining that they cannot participate. They will be spectators and can cheer on their house group. Teachers and parents will stand at various checkpoints along the route so that students are always supervised during the event.
We would appreciate any parents who are able to assist as helpers on the day. If you can assist, please fill in the note below and return it to the front office or via your child’s teacher by Thursday 2nd May 2024. Parent helpers will be contacted prior to the event and are 
asked to meet Natalie Edwards and Jacob Downey at the oval on the day of the carnival from 8:50am. In the case of inclement weather, the event will be postponed, and a revised date will be advertised on Facebook and SeeSaw.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 6142 1440 or email 

Natalie.edwards@ed.act.edu.au (Junior years K-2)

Jacob.downey@ed.act.edu.au  (Senior years 3-6)

Regards
Jacob Downey & Natalie Edwards

HPE Specialists

Unacceptable behaviour will be treated as it is normally treated at school. Some inappropriate behaviours may result in the child being returned to school or parents being requested to collect their child. Staff accompanying students on excursions will take all reasonable care while the students are in their charge to protect them from injury and to control and supervise their behaviour and activities. Parents should be aware that staff members are not responsible for injuries or damage to property which may occur on an excursion where, in all circumstances, staff have not been negligent. Parents should warn children of the risk to themselves, to others and to property, of impulsive, wilful or disobedient behaviour.
If you fill in this form, your personal information and that of your child will be collected and handled by the ACT Education Directorate (Palmerston District Primary School).  This information is necessary for us to manage student participation and attendance at the event, and support the welfare and safety of your child. If you do not consent to supply us with this information your child will be unable to attend/participate in the event. Normally, we will not use or disclose this information for another purpose, without your consent, unless you would reasonably expect us to use or disclose the information for a related purpose. While we will not usually disclose this information to third parties, we may share this information with other public (i.e. government) and non-government schools in the case of inter-school or inter-state state events in order to manage the event effectively.  The Directorate has a privacy policy that explains how we handle personal information, including how we handle privacy complaints.  The policy is available on the Directorate’s website (www.det.act.gov.au) on the About Us page
Palmerston District Primary School - 2024 Cross Country Carnival

Years K-6 Permission Note
Thursday 9th May 2024
Note Due: Thursday 2nd May 2024

              I give permission for my child _______________________________ in class______________ to participate in the Cross Country run and practice runs prior to the race day.

 
             I do not give permission for my child __________________________in class______________ to participate in the Cross Country run and practice runs prior to the race day. They will attend and spectate on the day.
Name of Parent/Carer: __________________________________
Signature of Parent/Carer: ___________________________________ Date: __________________

Please return the permission note to the front office by Thursday 2nd May 2024


2024 School Cross Country Carnival Parent Helper

I am able to help supervise at checkpoints around the school and will be available from 8:50am on Thursday 9th May 2024

Name of Parent/Carer: _____________________________________________________

Phone number:   __________________________________________________________

Email: __________________________________________________________________      
Child’s name: ____________________________________________________________      
Child’s class: _____________________________________________________________
Details of the activity are as follows:





Venue:		             School Oval and Surrounds


Date:	 	Thursday 9th May 2024


Time:			9:10am – 1pm		


Items to bring:			Appropriate footwear for running/walking, hat, water bottle and  


				sunscreen.


Please return the permission note to the front office by Thursday 2nd May 2024

























